	Town of Lincoln Monthly Town Board Meeting Minutes November 14th, 2018 6PM
The monthly town board meeting was held on November 14th, 2018 at 6pm at the Lincoln Town Hall.
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ray Secrist.  Members present, Ray Secrist Chairman, Bruce Auseth and Clint Engstrand Supervisors, Kathy Schultz Treasurer and Carolyn Thomsen Clerk. Clerk noted all notices were posted as required.  
Minutes were read by Clerk. Bruce Auseth made motion to approve minutes, Clint Engstrand 2nd.  
Treasurer’s balance reflected $905.75 in checking and $19,280.86 in money market for a total of $20,186.61.  
Town orders were approved and paid, number 4424-4434 in the amount of $2,617.23.   
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clint Engstrand attended the ambulance meeting in Alma.  The ambulance board will be purchasing a new blood pressure machine and 6 new pagers.  State money was received and will be used for this purchase.   Diane Schultz will be retiring as the secretary; Justin Sass will be filling the role.  Ray Secrist and Carolyn Thomsen attended the BC Town’s association meeting in October.  It was discussed that it is in the best interest of a town to have a back up person for the clerk’s position.  Ray said it would be best to have a deputy person trained to back up the clerk and if needed, treasurer position in case of an emergency.  Clerk will follow up with potential candidates.  Cemetery measurements stated in town’s cemetery guidelines were discussed.  The guidelines stated Lincoln’s Public cemetery plots were 16’4 x 8 ft.  The map and measurements appear to be 20 feet in length.  Board will look at updating the guideline information.  
The next meeting will be held on December 27th, 2018 at 6 pm at the treasurer’s office. Clint Engstrand made motion to adjourn, Bruce Auseth 2nd.  Meeting adjourned.       
                                                                  Carolyn Thomsen, Town Clerk
